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DIRECTIVE No. 02/2023  SEC 2.1 

ADDITIONAL PROTECTIVE MEASURES FOR SOME OF THE ACTIVITIES LISTED IN SECTION A/7.2 OF THE ISPS 

CODE AND AS SPECIFIED IN THE SHIP SECURITY PLAN FOR THE SECURITY LEVEL 2, FOR SHIPS FLYING THE SAN 

MARINO FLAG WHILE NAVIGATING, BEING AT ANCHOR OR BEING MOORED IN THE TERRITORIAL SEA, 

ROADSTEADS, INTERNAL WATERS, AND PORTS OF THE STATE OF ISRAEL. 

Noting the ongoing terrorist attacks, the military activities and the connected risks to the security of ships 

navigating or operating in areas under the sovereignty of the State of Israel; 

Considering the provisions of the International Code for the Security of the Ships and Port Facilities (ISPS 

Code), Part A, Section 4.1 ; 

Following the consultation with the NCB INTERPOL – San Marino; 

In accordance with the Law No. 120 of 2 August 2019, Article 3.1.a), I, as the Director General of the Republic 

of San Marino-Maritime Navigation Authority, issue the following Directive: 

Art. 1  All ships flying the San Marino flag to which the Chapter XI-2 of the SOLAS convention and the 

connected ISPS Code apply and relevant companies, shall: 

a) ensure an enhanced implementation of all the activities listed by section A/7.2 of the ISPS Code; 

 

b)    while maintaining the security level 1, adopt and enforce additional protective measures, as 

identified in the ship security plan, for the specific activities listed in sections A/7.2.2, A/7.2.3 

and A/7.2.5 of the ISPS Code;  

 

c) organise in due time the activities identified in section A/13.4 of the ISPS Code (Training, drills 

and exercises of the ship security); 

 

d)  take in due consideration the instruction provided by the San Marino Policy Letter protocol No. 

SMPL-2021 – SEC – 014 on the 12 October 2021. 

 

Art. 2 Failure to observe this Directive will be considered a breach of the Republic of San Marino law and 

may result in the imposition of the administrative sanctions in accordance with Article 72. This may 

further lead to the ship being de-registered. 

 

                                                                                                        San Marino Maritime Authority 

         DIRECTOR GENERAL 

                                                                                                                        ENG. MARCO CONTI  

San Marino: 16/10/2023 

https://www.smsr.sm/wp-content/uploads/2023/03/211011-SMPL-2021-SEC-014-Maritime-Security.pdf
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